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NEWS
A successful Mekete meeting was held in Los Angeles, California (USA) on
Saturday, July 28, 2012 organized by the Mekete committee for Los Angeles,
Orange and Riverside counties. The guest of honor for the meeting was Mr.
Berhane Gebrehiwet, the Charge of Affairs at the Eritrean Embassy in USA, who
conducted the seminar via a live video transmission from his office in Washington
DC. He extensively addressed the current situation in Eritrea and the recently
issued report of the Somalia Eritrea Monitoring Group (SEMG) in which, he stated,
biased and baseless allegations are included. Following his presentation Mr.
Berhane answered various questions from the audience members fully and
satisfactorily.
Furthermore, the organizers gave information and reminders about the
forthcoming Eritrean Festival in Oakland, California; the schedule for the screening
of the famous Eritrean movie, “Babylon” and the project which has been underway
to sponsor 50 families of Eritrean martyrs. It is to be recalled that at the Eritrean
Martyrs’ Day event held last month in Los Angeles the participants of that event
decided to collectively sponsor the martyrs’ families and the registration of those
willing to be part of the project will continue until the end of August.
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